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CITY OF JAMAICA BEACH

16628 San Luis Pass Road in City Council Chambers
5264 Jamaica Beach
Jamaica Beach, Texas 77554
PH (409) 737-1142
FAX (409) 737-5211

www.ci.jamaicabeach.tx.us

CITY COUNCIL

TOWN HALL MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 3, 2022
6:00 P.M. 
ROLL CALL OF ALDERMEN
The following Councilmember’s were present:

Mayor Clay Morris 
MPT Russell Rupertus 
Alderman Sherwood Green  
Alderwoman Lorraine “Taz” Jones
Alderwoman Marci Kurtz-Hoffman
Alderman Gil Madray

The following staff was present:


Director Brad Heiman - ABSENT

Director Ana Mondragon - ABSENT
             City Secretary Debbie Nesbitt

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE U.S. AND TEXAS FLAGS

With a quorum of the Council Members present, Mayor Morris called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. followed by the pledge of allegiance lead by Alderwoman Hoffman to the U.S. and Texas flags.

PUBLIC COMMENTS (LIMITED TO THREE (3) MINUTES PER PERSON) 
Andrea Spearing - 16617 Jamaica Beach Road:  Thanked the City for continuing to use the call-in number to allow part time residents to participate in city meetings and stay safe during Covid.  Two questions, the entrance into Buccaneer, a large asphalt speed bump, is it permanent, or is that going to be fixed.  How to contact the Police Department after hours, people were popping fireworks on the beach, and no answer on the police non-emergency number, could HOT dollars be used for extra patrol officers during busy times and holidays.

Ginger Jones - 16612 Curlew:  voiced concerns about the speed bump at Bob Smith and hope it will be fixed when they are finished with the highway. The digital free sign, great idea but it is just too big for the community. The variance request, “I think 6 foot out of an 8-foot set back is too much, if it was less may consider, or for a lift or something like that, it should be considered, but for a pool and pool equipment, I think that too much”.      
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION: 

1. DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION TO APPROVE THE BEACHFRONT CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICATE AND DUNE PROTECTION PERMIT NUMBER 21-264.

            Alderman Madray made the motion to discuss, seconded by Alderwoman Jones.

            With no discussion, Alderman Green made the motion to vote, seconded by Alderman Madray.   

            VOTE 
            4 AYES (Green, Madray, Jones, Hoffman)

            0 NAYS

            Mayor-pro-tem Rupertus – ABSENT

            MOTION PASSED 

2. DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION TO APPROVE TWO VARIANCES TO THE PROVISIONS OF THE CITY OF JAMAICA BEACH ZONING ORDINANCE 2019-7. THE APPLICANT IS REQUESTING A VARIANCE TO THE CITY SETBACKS.

Alderwoman Jones made the motion to discuss, seconded by Alderman Madray.

After much discussion, the motion was made by Alderman Green to table and get more information, seconded by Alderman Madray. Motion was tabled to get more information.
OPEN FORUM – OPEN FOR PUBLIC DISSCUSSION: 

OPEN DISSCUSSION FROM COUNCIL ON PRIORITIES AND PROJECTS FOR 2022

Mayor Morris reported on City’s accomplishments for 2021 and completed projects, and reported on projects carried over into 2022, and new projects set for the new year of 2022. City directors and staff worked extremely hard and together in 2021 to get these projects completed.
Sargant Ornelas reported on activities from New Year’s, citations issued, and fireworks confiscated. Two officers and Chief Heiman were on duty, was an extremely busy night in Galveston County and gave out a non-emergency Galveston County number to call for issues. 
Alderwoman Hoffman: reported that she has been in contact with the company that the city used to purchase the last park equipment, wants to have a survey on what piece to add to the existing equipment when the City’s new website is up. 

Alderwoman Jones: Stars for our Troops, been remarkably successful, the kindness project, good response with that and would like to continue. Need a solution for drainage for Beachcomber, have not heard of any solutions to resolve the issues. Continue visits with Ana and Debbie. Elections are coming up in May, any information needed or if you have questions, contact Debbie at City Hall. Just need more communication from our city to our residents.

Alderman Madray: Congratulated and thanked Mayor Morris for all his work in putting together our list of completed goals and projects on which we are still working. Our staff, working as a team getting things done, and doing an excellent job at it. 

Alderman Green: - Just commented that staff and council have everything under control, and it is working well.

Fire Chief Kyle Baden: Said the City has done a good job with city priorities and projects, fire department is 100% volunteer, and none of them get paid, and none get the recognition for the hard work they deserve. Gave a short recap on calls in 2021. Things they will be asking for are to help get the department back in compliance with the National Fire Protection Act. The equipment is approaching the end of life. Had requested a regional grant to help with costs and also a FEMA grant, total cost is around $650,000.00 and they would receive around $80,000.00 a year in donations. Looking to replace equipment, old, outdated equipment.

Police Report: Sargant Ornelas reported on projects in the police department, just completed a complete inventory of the evidence room, would like to bring back Coffee with a Cop, Citizens on Patrol, to answer questions and show the equipment in the patrol vehicles, and help introduce new officers and reserves to residents. Will have the boat back in the water, not every weekend but the busiest ones all weekend.  

ADJOURN:
Alderman Green made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Alderman Madray. Motion passed unanimously to adjourn at 6:55 pm.
